MINUTES OF THE ARKANSAS MOTOR VEHICLE COMMISSION

Business Meeting 101 East Capitol Avenue, Suite 204 Little Rock, Arkansas

July 18, 2018

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Arkansas Motor Vehicle Commission was called to order at 9:35 a.m. by Chairman Joy Blankenship via Conference Call. Staff on the call included Sandy Stroope, Tanelle Hymes, and Crystal Campbell. All Commissioners were on the call for the meeting with the exception of Mitchell Ward, Ken Yarbrough, and Duane Neal, who was excused. Also in attendance for the call were Julie Chavis and William Kellstrom with the Attorney General's Office. The meeting was properly noticed by posting the announcement and call-in information on the State of Arkansas meeting calendar.

The minutes from the February 21, 2018 and April 30, 2018, meeting were unanimously approved following a proper motion and second.

Chairman Blankenship welcomed Jean Campbell, a new Commissioner, to the board of the AR Motor Vehicle Commission.

Sandy Stroope presented the Executive Director's Reports. Sandy Stroope and Julie Chavis with the Attorney General's Office updated the Commission on the upcoming Ad Hoc findings/actions.

Crystal Campbell presented the update on the Education and Training Grant Program to include that all Accounting Reports are coming due in the month of September 2018. Chairman Joy requested an itinerary or schedule of events in order to properly prepare the Commissioners for the site visits of the Institutions that received the 2017 Education and Training Grant.

The Commission then reviewed and approved the following Consent Orders: H#18-005 Carr's Chain Reaction, Inc., H#18-006 McLarty Auto Sales, H#18-007 Sunrise Honda North, H#18-008 Urban Travelers Motorsports, H#18-009 Dacus Rental & Sales, H#18-010 Tedder Outdoor Power.

Chairman Blankenship accepted a proper motion and a second to adjourn the meeting.

These minutes are subject to approval by The Arkansas Motor Vehicle Commission

Joy Blankenship, Chairman